
















"Successful seed collecting trips over the past couple of years have brought in 
close to one hundred new accessions and recollections from San Luis, Colorado on 
down to El Paso, Texas and from that li'l 01' place in between, New Mexico." 

Elsewhere, local exposure seems to 
have reached critical mass. It's be­
come commonplace for yours truly, 
while minding my o�n business, to be 
stopped by impassioned garden folk: 
"Aren't you the guy that does that 
seed thing?" or "Will you come 
speak to our class?" or "When in the 

heck is that dam office of yours open 
anyhow?" Recent events have in­
cluded: 

• speaking at the Native American 
Prep School in Rowe, NM to kids 
from many tribes, Santa Clara Pueblo 
Day School and Holy Family Parish 

• making a presentation at the Na­
tional Farmers Direct Marketing Con­
ference 

• setting up booths at festivals of the 
Harwood Art Center, La Montanita 
Food Co Op's Earth Day and (with 
NS/S board member Gail Tierney) EI 
Rancho de Las Golondrinas living 
history museum. 

• donating seed, along with Seeds of 
Change, to the Santa Fe Indian 
School native garden, pulled together 
by the dedicated Mr. Bryan Keyes. 

• coordinating with two local tobacco 
groups: The Traditional Native Amer­
ican Tobacco Project out of the UNM 

(repatriates seed to tribes and dis­
tributes leaf to Indian groups and 
prisoners) and Tobacco People, a 
grass-roots, native-run group support­
ing the use of true, clean tobacco in 
ceremony and daily life (which can be 
one and the same). 

• and the list goes on as several pub­
lic schools like Albuquerque's School 
on Wheels and Wilson Mid-School 
are starting kids' gardens. 

Garden/seed groups are popping up 
like weeds, and seed awareness is 
growing. Then there's the local print 

media: our monthly organic gardening 
colunm in Itchy Green Thumb in the 

food Co Op's newsletter, a piece in 
La Cocinifa (a culinary journal), oc­
casional notices in the Weekly Alihi 

and more. 

Successful seed collecting trips over 
the past couple of years have brought 
in close to one hundred new acces­
sions and recollections from San 
Luis, Colorado on do� to EI Paso, 
Texas and from that li'l or place in 
between, New Mexico. They are 
making their way into our annual 
seedlisting as time goes on. Many are 
from places we've missed before: the 
Pueblos of Santa Clara and Zia, His­

panic southern Colorado and southern 
NM. 

The sheer mass of melons, squashes 
and ears of com prompted pickup 
truck rentals to get the stuff to Ari­

show up in Tucson . . .  

New collecting trips are on hiatus as 
the ever-present funding crunch slows 
things down a bit. One exception is an 
upcoming fall trip focusing on some 
Federally-unrecognized "renmant" 
tribes near Las Cruces, NM. Thanks 
to the Ben and Rachel Vaughan F oun­
dation, I will also return to Y sleta 
Pueblo del Sur of EI Paso (related to 
New Mexican Isleta Pueblo). The 
Y sletas are also Piro and Manso peo­
ples. Interestingly enough, the Piro 
and Manso have actually been noted 
as extinct in more than one textbook. 
The Y sletas get a good laugh out of 
that one ... 

In my spare time, I can still be found 
working on the UNM campus Flower 
Crew, inspecting organic farms for 
New Mexico certification and heading 
out at night for loud punk rock. 

zona-not to mention the look of de- Times are busy. Guess I'll catch up 
light turning to dismay when the seed- on sleep come winter. 

B.B. bank crew realized that they would 

have to deal with the mess just when 
they'd gotten their o,\'n piles under 
control. Now they duck for cover if I 

New Mexico Field Manager 

1V:::yo::�:�,;;es ��!!:t�e��::�'s wheat crop" I declared a minor headline in the April 26, 1997 Arizona Daily Star. The 
I federal government lifted its year-long sanction that kept Arizona-gro� 

I 
wheat from leaving the state after the 1996 discovery of the presence of 
Kamal Bunt, a fungus that is not harmful to humans but gives the grain 
an unpleasant fishy odor. The ban caused NS/S major irritation, but it 
wreaked fmancial havoc on Arizona's durum wheat farmers whose crop 

I is prized by pasta companies in Italy and elsewhere. 

I 
The USDA defended its action. "Based on the information we had, we 
took appropriate actions to maintain U.S. wheat markets abroad. We 

I kept the disease from being spread to other states," USDA spokesman 

Larry Hawkins explained. Restrictions were lifted when the USDA real-il ized that its testing procedures were unreliable. Local Congressman Jim 

I I Kolbe amended a spending bill to require the USDA to treat Kamal Bunt 
I as a quality problem and not a crisis of epidemic proportions. J 
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NS/S embarks on new leg 

of journey 

By now you're aware that a new era for NS/S begins 
on July I, as the organization moves its offices and 
distribution center from the Tucson Botanical Gardens 
to north Fourth Avenue. The move is necessary be­
cause TBG is expanding its gardening operation and 
we have a need for increased warehouse, retail and of­
fice space. Our Development Department and Dia­
betes Project Staff will also be housed at the new loca­
tion. I look forward to showing you around at the July 
19 Grand Opening. 

We leave TBG with many precious memories. Person­
ally, I have enjoyed the freedom to step outside the of­
fice and be surrounded by physical and spiritual 
beauty within a crowded city. At a recent staff meet­
ing, NS/S staff related that the warm friendship of the 
TBG garden staff made leaving particularly difficult. 
Among the major accomplishments in working with 
TBG is the annual Chile Fiesta which has allowed us 
to educate the general public about the cultures of this 
region. We will continue our co-sponsorship of the 
Chile Fiesta this year. As with the gardens, this loca­
tion has certainly allowed NS/S to grow and bloom. 

At this point in our organization's journey, we have 
just over 4,400 members. The new site will give us 
greater chances to attract potential members and to 
educate more people-Tucsonans and visitors alike­
about the importance of maintaining the "genetic li­
brary" of the Greater Southwest as well as honoring 
the cultural kno\vledge of the peoples of this region. 

With great appreciation for the past and many expec­
tations for the future, the Native Seeds/SEARCH staff 
departs bidding farewell and thank you to the Tucson 
Botanical Gardens-site and staff. 

Angelo J. JoaqUin, Jr. 

Executive Director 
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News & Notes 
Mo v i n g  t h a n k - y o u's .. . H e a r t f e l t  a n d  e n t h u ­
s i a s t i c  t h a n k s  to a f e w  p e o p l e  w i t h o u t  
w h o s e  g e n e r o u s  e f f o r t s  w e  s i m p l y  c o u l d  

n o t  h a v e  m a n a g e d  THE M O VE: 

Tim Murray, of  Realty Executives, who shepherded 
us through the scary and mysterious terrain of finding 
exactly the right place (twice'), negotiating the right 
lease (again, twice, but with countless permutations 
each tinle), and educating us patiently and gently all 
the way. Without Tim, I know of at least one staff 
member who would have run screaming to the hills 
months ago. Thanks, Tim. 

Paul Weiner, Pat Payne, Kacey Carleton, James 

Wakefield and Bob Evans of Design and Building 
Consultants, Inc. These folks helped us figure out 
what to do with the place once we got it, wrestled with 
our budget with us, and donated all kinds of time in 
the process. Without their help, creative problem solv­
ing, design ideas and good taste-who knows what 
would have happened? 

Linda McNulty, of Mendelsohn, Oseran and Eisner, 
P.C., donated many hours providing us with far-seeing 
legal advice about things we never would have thought 
of in a million years, in the kindest manner imaginable. 
(It must be hard working with people who are as clue­
less about stuff like this as we were ...  ) And thanks to 

Michael McNUlty, too, for always being there for us. 

Clare McNulty pitched in on many fronts, too! 

Others who gave freely of their time and skill and 

knowledge: Charles Sherry, Linda Kinnunen & 
Michael the artist, Jan Richert-Mueller & Michael 

the grandson, Claudia Oldman, Rolande Baker, 

Jack McGie, Barbara Rose and Brad Lancaster. 
We're also grateful to our new landlord Craig Wilson 

(of Creative Ventures Craft Mall) whose helpfulness, 
generosity and flexibility have made this all so much 
easier and more fun' Sincere thanks to each of you. 

Jan Waterman 

Administrative Assistant 

If the News looks different, it's not your eyesight.. 

It was a privilege to be asked to be the new editor of 
this newsletter-Kevin Dahl will be a hard act to fol­
low. rm making a few format changes, but the flavor 
will stay the same. Keep your comments, letters and 
garden reports coming. 

Brooke Gebow 
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Notes & News 
NS/S wishes to acknowledge with gratitude the ser­
vice of several people who have recently gone off the 
board: Gary Nabhan, one of our founders and our 
chairnlan for over a decade, whose contributions to 
NS/S simply can't be calculated; Robert Stone, who 
has served as staff representative on the board for 
almost 3 years; Rosa Caudillo, who made the long 
journey from Hermosillo, Sonora to meet with us for 
two years; and Alida Montiel, who has served since 
June of 1993, and provided some of the first collec­
tions for the NS/S seedbank. Last but not least, for­
mer treasurer Doug Biggers-the continuing strength 
and constancy of his commitment to and efforts on 

behalf of NS/S are deeply appreciated. Sincere 

thanks to each of you for your many hours of ser­

vice and for all your caring. 

In March, an energetic group of leadership students 
from the Colorado Outward Bound School came and 
worked their fingers to the bone at Sylvester House. 
What a difference they made! Thanks, y'all! 

• • • 
11th annual La Fiesta de los Chiles. Plans are siz­
zling for the hot-as-ever Chile Fiesta scheduled for 
October 18 and 19, 1997. Don't miss the great enter­
tainment, chile products, crafts and chile food-in­
cluding jalapeno ice cream .... 

1997 Voices of the Land. Mark your calendar for 
November 21st. Join us as Gary Nabhan, Barbara 
Kingsolver, Ophelia Zepeda and another local author 
read their works to benefit NS/S. Watch for more 
details in the Fall Seedhead News, due out around 
the first of October. 

• • • 
NS/S has again received acceptance letters to partici­
pate in employee giving programs in the Northern 
New Mexico and Southern Arizona Combined Fed­
eral Campaigns-thank you. Does your employer 
have a matching gift policy or employee giving pro­
gram? If so, you could double the value of your gifts 
to Native Seeds/SEARCH, or even provide your fel­

low employees with the opportunity to learn more 
about NS/S and join you in supporting our conserva­
tion efforts. Speak with the Charitable Contributions 
Officer where you work or call Krishna Raven­

Johnson at 622-556 1 if you have any questions. 
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[? c:::::J c::::J c::J c::J c=J c:::::J c::J c:::J c::::J c:::::J c:::::J t=:.J c:=J L=:J c:::J c..=J c::::J CJ 
o Me mbership For m 
o Check one: 0 Renewal 0 New member 0 Gift 

o 0 Associate ($20 per year) 
o Low income/student ($12 per year) o 0 Family ($35 per year-memberships at this level 

o & higher receive the Totally Corn Cookbook as 

o well as Y. Ib of Four Sisters Farm "Parched Corn") 
o 0 Sustaining ($100 per year-at this level or above, 

you'll also receive a package of red cornmeal in a o 
Tarahumara "Wari" basket» o 0 Patron ($250 per year) 

o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 
o 

o 0 Lifetime ($500) 0 o Native American (free; please provide tribal affili- U U ation ) 
0 o 0 Additional contribution ($ ) 

o 0 Check here if you do not want your name ex- 0 
o changed with other groups. 0 
o Name(s) 0 
o Address 0 � City State __ Zip � 
o Payment method: 0 check 0 money order iJ 
o credit card: 0 Visa 0 MasterCard 0 Discover INovus 0 
l] Card No. Exp.__ 0 
o Signature ________________ _ 
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l!';�:r!?:,!g�il�'�'r"'i�,f';';'i:f-!si'W,:,'tlm'i'�c:, �i��f,S'\,W'�::'??: 
i l l u s tr a t i o n  by Be t t i n a  Mart in 

NS/S staff & board will be on hand to welcome 
the community to our new headquarters. 

The store will be open for business, 
and we'll be serving light refreshments. 

Call Kevin or Krishna at 622-6661 for more information. 

Native Seeds/SEARCH 
2509 N. Campbell Ave. #325 
Tucson, Arizona 85719 
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